817 Herring Cove Road Halifax N. S. B3R 1Z1 October 2008

Dear Friends,

Thanks be unto God for His unspeakable gift.

That was our theme on Sunday, as we gave thanks to God for all of His gifts. And we praise Him for all of you who have prayed and given over these past months; thank you.

We held another Song Night in September. The number was down, but we had a couple whom we have known for some time, make their first visit.

This Fall, I have chosen a corner across from the hospital, near the university to give out tracts. I have enjoyed talking with folks, and generally had a good response. People are here from all over the province. (This city has a higher number of bars than any city in North America.)

There is also a great variety of folk from around the world. Last week I met a lady from Jamaica, down in the mall. On the bus, I talked to a man from Africa. Vitali from Russia, and Pierre from Africa, have not been here for a while.

We have a lot of part-timers here. The lady who made a profession and was baptized at this time of the year, has not been back for quite a while. She is bi-polar. A young man whom we have known for a few years, was back again for a few weeks. Now he is gone again.

Please pray for a young lady by the name of Jill. She has been coming every two weeks or so, with her two-year-old boy.

We continue to pray for the Lord's work there in your neighbourhood.

Gerald and Laura Mosher

In His Name,